NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF HIPAA PRIVACY NOTICE

The Federal Health Insurance Portability and Accountability
Act 0f 1996 (“HIPAA”) requires that we periodically remind you
of your right to receive a copy of the HIPAA Privacy Notice. You
can request a copy of the Privacy Notice by contacting Human
Resources.

HIPAA PRIVACY NOTICE

COUNTY OF SAN MATEO
PRIVACY PRACTICES NOTICE

THIS NOTICE DESCRIBES HOW MEDICAL INFORMATION ABOUT YOU MAY BE USED AND
DISCLOSED AND HOW YOU CAN GET ACCESS TO THIS INFORMATION.

PLEASE REVIEW IT CAREFULLY. THE PRIVACY OF YOUR MEDICAL INFORMATION IS
IMPORTANT TO US.

{The following summary section is optional, though suggested by HHS for a “layered
notice” at 67 Fed. Reg. 53243 (Aug. 14. 2002) and 78 Fed. Reg. 5625 (Jan. 25, 2013).}

Summary of Our Privacy Practices

We may use and disclose your protected health information (“medical information”),
without your permission, for treatment, payment, and health care operations activities. We
may use and disclose your medical information, without your permission, when required
or authorized by law for public health activities, law enforcement, judicial and
administrative proceedings, research, and certain other public benefit functions.

We may disclose your medical information to your family members, friends, and others
you involve in your care or payment for your health care. We may disclose your medical
information to appropriate public and private agencies in disaster relief situations.

We may disclose to your employer whether you are enrolled or dis-enrolled in the
health plans it sponsors. We may disclose summary health information to your employer
for certain limited purposes. We may disclose your medical information to your employer
to administer your group health plan if your employer explains the limitations on its use
and disclosure of your medical information in the plan document for your group health
plan.

Except for certain legally-approved uses and disclosures, we will not otherwise use or
disclose your medical information without your written authorization.



You have the right to examine and receive a copy of your medical information. You have
the right to receive an accounting of certain disclosures we may make of your medical
information. You have the right to request that we amend, further restrict use and
disclosure of, or communicate in confidence with you about your medical information.

You have the right to receive notice of breaches of your unsecured medical information.

Please review this entire notice for details about the uses and disclosures we may make
of your medical information, about your rights and how to exercise them, and about
complaints regarding or additional information about our privacy practices.

Contact Information

For more information about our privacy practices, to discuss questions or concerns, or
to get additional copies of this notice, please contact:

Office: Benefits Division

Telephone: (650) 363-1919

E-mail: benefits@smcgov.org

Address: 455 County Center 5t Floor, Redwood City CA 9406







